PUBLIC LIBRARY DIRECTOR TESTIMONY

My name is Karen Lane.  I live in Barre.  I am the director of the Aldrich Public Library, a position I have held for 18 years.

I’m here to express support for S. 220.
I take the library code of ethics seriously as a professional librarian, and already have a policy in place protecting library users.  I know that many other libraries do, too.  It would be helpful to have the state law embody our code of ethics to ensure clarity and consistency for the people of Vermont.

We’ve talked about some of the lofty reasons it’s important to protect library patron confidentiality—how it’s important for people in a democracy to be well informed so they can govern themselves.  But I’d like to give you a sense of the wide variety of day-to-day, practical reasons it’s important to protect confidentiality.  People use my public library to research and read about all sorts of things.  And for good reason, they want to keep many of those things private.  Let me give you some examples:

· Someone’s diagnosed with a serious disease and they want to learn more about it before telling their family members

· Someone may be unhappy in their current job and comes to the library to research other jobs or careers without their current employer knowing about it

· Someone may live in a home where there’s an alcoholic or abusive family member and is looking for information on how to cope or how to get help

· Someone may be a distinguished scholar at a local university, but have a love for reading light-weight romance novels to relax

· Someone may be planning a wonderful surprise vacation cruise for their spouse to celebrate their wedding anniversary
The examples above show that privacy isn’t about protecting people who are doing bad things.  It’s about giving our patrons the power to decide for themselves who will know about their reading and research interests.  If a patron chooses to share her reading list with her neighbors, that’s fine; but we can’t assume everyone wants that.

I know that legislators are often concerned about the financial implications of a bill.  For most libraries the passage of this bill will involve no implementation costs at all.  Some will have to review and update their policies, which they should be doing regularly anyway.  And we don’t see any fiscal implications at the state level.

The public library is one of the last places in a busy, sometimes overwhelming society where people can go to pursue ideas and interests and have a reasonable expectation of privacy.  This law will help ensure that libraries remain that way.
Thank you.
